Contents

weicome	3
Survey	5
Features	
Exceptionalism with non-validation the social inconsistencies of being mixed race in Australia	n: 6
Windrush and the Creation of Harmony	8
"We relived childhood memories: some were funny, some were painful"	10
People in Harmony enables research into mixed race experiences of Covid-19	12
Reports into racism in the UK	14
Stand up to Racism: progress and pitfalls	17
Poetry: finding expression in	
troubled times	19
Reviews	27
Call for volunteers	32

Subscriptions

Subscriptions are due to be paid on 1st April each year. If you receive a reminder please send your payment to our office address or complete a standing order form which helps us and reminders will not need to be sent each year.

Taxpayers resident in the UK can mark the Giftaid box on the subscription form which will increase the amount of money we receive. Any time you can make a donation, large or small, it will be put to good use. To donate please include with your subscription or contact us at the office address. All contributions are always very welcome.

We had planned to feature the experiences of mixed race people who have excelled in sport. This was not followed up as there were other pressing topics. Please let us have your ideas for the magazine at any time.

Email us your articles, features, letters, photos, personal experiences, views or poetry to info@pih.org.uk

Editorial Board

Jenna Arrindell-Carty

Tiffany Kelshall

Cindy Matthews

Sarah Morgan

Dinah Morley

Making Mixed Race Matter

People in Harmony 20-22 Wenlock Road London N1 7GU T: 0845 468 0755

Calls cost 5p per minute plus your phone company's access charge

W: www.pih.org.uk E: info@pih.org.uk

F: www.facebook.com/peopleinharmonyuk

T: @peopleinharmony

Charity reg. no. 1045356 Company limited by guarantee reg. no. 2424930 in England

Cover image: Paul Groombridge. Other photos: Kim Watson and Paul Groombridge

Views expressed by writers and reviewers in the Newsletter are